Golden Fields School Community Council Meeting

Scheduled for: May 12, 2021

4:00-5:00pm

Meeting link:
https://schools-utah-gov.zoom.us/j/86460369335?pwd=QU15SHhIUkJxcWI4UzVXVTJMVS9YZz09

Attendees:

Marie Steffensen

Nick Hansen- Principal
Breony Stoddard

Dan Carlson

Haley Fox

Dee Grey

Astrid Aris

Agenda Items:

Principal’s Report-

There is a duck nesting outside the 5th grade classrooms.

The internet in Principal Hansen's office needs some love.

First in person event of the year was last night at the school for an Orchestra concert.
Last Day of school will be IN PERSON on Friday June 4th. Email went home to parents
today. 1pm dismissal. There will be breakfast served, but not lunch.

Summer School- By invitation for students who would need the help. Two teachers from
each grade level. Nine days of summer school in June with two and a half hours a day.

Well done Dan for writing the letter of support about the Cultural & Diversity team.
P.Hansen shared the letter with members of the community. He read positive responses
from members of the school board and team members from the C&D team.

Fridays- next year will be in person with a schedule from 9am-1pm.

Follow Up Items from March Meeting:
o Any updates from School Land Trust-
P.Hansen entered the plan into the state land trust website and the plan has been
submitted. The plan was focused on intervention, literacy, and staff for specials
(art, PE, etc.)
TSSA- used for additional curriculum, resources, Stem stipend

Accadeience- is the digital assessment used to track efficacy and student progress
over time. This is an academic screener used to help identify struggling students.


https://schools-utah-gov.zoom.us/j/86460369335?pwd=QU15SHhlUkJxcWl4UzVXVTJMVS9YZz09

(Question from Dan) Also, the district will be providing some new intervention programs
for next year.

o Letter of Support-great job SCC!

C&D Lessons next year- we all are in agreement to continue lessons next year. Dee
suggested we continue to use the ‘giraffe’ in various ways to reinforce ideas learned
from the lessons. (Pins, shirts, bulletin board, & inclusion awards)

o 5th/6th Workshop on bullying--MCM and HHS: The psychologist from Herriman
came over and talked to students about mental health and how to recognize the
signs.

o 6th graders will be walking to MCM to meet with the kindness crew to have an
assembly and activities about bullying.

e Reunification Plan- What it is: If there is an emergency, and the schools need to
reunify students to their parents there is the plan.
It was developed last year by the previous SCC. P.Hansen will put it on the
website.
Parents would come to the north side and check in and get a number and then
drive to the east side (bus drop off) to get their children.
How to get the word out: Mail out to each family and on the website.

e New Items:
o Incorporating ALPS Program at Golden Fields, requested
Breony Stoddard wondered how difficult it would be to incorporate this into GF.
Discussion focused on how to challenge high performing students, while still
serving all students in an equitable environment. For now, GF will consider
adding a class or subject into a rotation, or possibly looking at a leveled rotation
on a weekly basis. Can continue to discuss in the coming year.

Next Year::
e First SCC meeting of next year to put on the calendar a test run of the reunification plan
that coincides with the first fire drill

e Quarterly Parent Meeting to talk about bullying, kindness and mental health.

e Support for students in school who bring up issues of bullying.
e Challenge class/rotation for high performing students.

Adjourn: (Final Meeting of the 2020-2021 SCC)



